
Burlington Town Council 

February 9, 2016 

 

 
The Burlington Town Council held a regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, February 9, 2016 @ 7:00 pm 
in Town Hall with Council’s Stan Moore, Teddy Huffer, Steve Michael; Clerk-Treasurer Karen Dinger; 
Town Marshal Jill Hammond; Attorney Justin Alter, and Public Works Commissioner Steve Stout 
present.  
 
Guests Present are: Chris Dyer and Susan Scholl 
 
Council President Moore opens the meeting at 7 p.m.    
 
Town Business 

 

C/T Dinger presents minutes from the January 12 regular meeting and January 25, 2016 special meeting.  
Huffer moves to approve minutes as presented.  Michael 2nds.  All Ayes.  Motion passed. 
 
C/T Dinger presents claims from 1/13/16-2/9/16 for Town and Wastewater.  Michael makes a motion to 
pay claims as presented.  Huffer 2nds.  All Ayes.  Motion passed. 
 
C/T Dinger presents information regarding a past lien from October 2013 for 1214 Jackson Street that 
wasn’t input into the county’s computer system at the time the lien was recorded and certified.  The 
property changed hands.  Per law, the lien can’t be attached to the property.  Moore makes a motion to 
write off as a bad debt loss the $551 owed and to record a release at the Recorder’s Office for $12.  
Huffer 2nds.  All Ayes.  Motion passed. 
 
Town Marshal Hammond presents monthly marshal and deputy marshal reports.  Huffer moves to 
accept reports as written.  Michael 2nds.  All Ayes.  Motion passed. 
 
Public Works Commissioner Steve Stout gives an update on streets.  He states that he will be getting 
more salt mixture to finish up the winter season. 
 
Vice-President Huffer gives an update regarding the park.  T-ball registration is being held on February 
13th and 20th from 10 am to 1 pm at the park. 
 
Old Business 

 
President Moore gives an update on the special meeting held regarding Internal Controls and ordinances.  
The council is looking to update the town’s animal ordinance and increasing fines.  The gun ordinance is 
still being worked on.  The wastewater systems was also discussed.  Moore notes that there is a lot of 
inflow and extra water coming into the wastewater system.  A letter will be going out to residents 
regarding downspouts and sump pumps. 
 
President Moore inquires as to when the new police vehicle will arrive.  Marshal Hammond will look 
into. 
 
 

 



New Business 

 
April 9 is the annual pancake/sausage breakfast at the Burlington Volunteer Fire Department. 
 
There will be spring clean-up days on April 22 and 23.  A dumpster will be provided for town residents 
to place unwanted items in.  This is not for leaves/brush, etc.   On a later date, the town plans to pick up 
branches and sticks. 
 
It is noted that the council is looking into working on the sidewalk in front of Beck’s.  An engineer was 
contacted and two options were provided.  Huffer makes a motion to pursue Option 2 as provided by the 
engineer with a couple of modifications.  Moore 2nds.  All Ayes.  Motion passed. 
 
President Moore states that bids are being taken on a storage building to be built at the sewage plant. 
 
Michael motions to adjourn.  Huffer 2nds.  All Ayes.  Meeting adjourned. 
 
 
________________________                     ________________________________ 
Stan Moore, President                       ATTEST: 
      Karen Dinger, Clerk-Treasurer 
 


